
Our talks are held 

in the  
Old Dining room of the 

Peninsula Hotel  
 Railway Parade, Maylands 

 
Doors open at 7.15pm.  

Meeting starts at 7.30pm 

 
Next Meeting  

Monday 15th May 

 

Saving the Peninsula 

Hotel 
Did you know that the 

Peninsula Hotel (now 
home to Dome) was 

nearly demolished to 

become a carpark? 
Our May monthly talk 

will give you the history 

of how it was saved – 

thank goodness!! 

 
 

MONTHLY TALKS 

 

  

 

MAYLANDS HISTORICAL & PENINSULA ASSOCIATION INC. 
[ 

TELLING OUR STORIES SINCE 1992 
 

The Old Police Station - 196 Guildford Road, Maylands 

Our opening hours are: 

Wednesdays – 9.30am to 3.30pm                              May 2023                 
First Saturday in the month – 10am to 2pm                   

 
What a busy month April has been! 
 
ANZAC Events 

 On Friday 21st April we put up a temporary display at the 
RISE, just outside the library, portraying the stories of some 
of the Maylands people during WW1   

 

 On Tuesday 25th April we held our ANZAC Day Service at 
the Memorial on Guildford Rd  

 

 And on Thursday 27th April Keith gave a talk on Maylands 
at War at the Library 

 
Keith also gave a talk on Monday 24th April at Midland St John of 
God hospital to the Stroke Recovery Support Group where he 
presented a ‘Meander around Maylands” 
 
John gave his talk on the History of Women’s football to attendees 
at our MHPA monthly talk and also to the Mount Lawley Historical 
Society. 
 
Grant Applications 

Great news! We had success with one of our grant applications 
with a $1000 grant from Perth Airport to purchase IT equipment. 
Thank you Perth Airport! 

 
And on 10th May we’re giving a presentation to try to win a grant to 
purchase new video recording equipment for our talks and oral 
histories – wish us luck! 

 
John gave his talk on the History of Women in Football at 
both the MHPA monthly meeting and also at the Mount 
Lawley Society meeting 
 
Next month – Terry on ….. 
 
 
 

 

 Wednesday 20th December 1950 ( a snippet about Mr Bardon of Bardon Park fame…!) 

Charged in Perth Traffic Court today with having driven negligently a man was said by his 

counsel to have been driving for 43 years without an accident and to have been a member of 

the RAC 'for years.' Business manager William Frederick Stanley Bardon, of the corner of Fourth 

Ave. and View St, Maylands, pleaded not guilty. He was cautioned. Bardon's car collided with a 

tram at about 3.50 p.m. on September 21 at the junction of Barrack-St. and the Esplanade. 



This month’s talk will be given by one of our members, Terry Devereux, 

who has developed a passion for the history of the Old Peninsula Hotel 

on Railway Parade. It’s a story worth repeating as this beautiful building 

was almost pulled down in 1976 to become a car park! Only community 

action prevented this happening and Terry will recount the events that 

took place to save the Peninsula Hotel. 

 

 



The Peninsula Hotel (now Dome café and headquarters) is a 
very special Maylands heritage building. It is always a 
pleasure to hold our monthly historical talks in what was 
once the Peninsula Hotel dining room. 

 
Doors open at 7.15 pm for a 7.30 pm start. Raffle tickets - $2 
each or 3 for $5 – cash only. All welcome! 

 
Public Talks and Open Days  
 
May 6th  Old Police Station open 10am to 2pm 

May 15th   Saving the Peninsula Hotel - Terry Devereux 

June 3rd   Old Police Station open 10am to 2pm 

June 19th  Changing Faces of Maylands - Keith Cundale 

July 1st  Old Police Station open 10am to 2pm 

July 17th   Local Convicts - Bevan Carter  

August 5th  Old Police Station open 10am to 2pm 

August 21st  Monthly talk – TBC 

September 2nd  Old Police Station open 10am to 2pm 

September 18th The Mount Lawley Subway – Phil Matson 

October 7th  Old Police Station open 10am to 2pm 

October 16th  Annual General Meeting 

November 4th Old Police Station open 10am to 2pm 

November 4th History and Heritage Week starts 

November 11th  Maylands Street Festival (MHPA displays) 

November 20th Monthly talk - TBC 
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A BIG THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS INCLUDING OUR NEW ADDITION, 

MASSENGO WINES 

 

                                                          

                                          

  

            

 

Do you have an interest in history and a bit of spare time? 

You are very welcome to come and join our team of volunteers 

(we’re a lovely bunch!) and help preserve our history for 

generations to come. 

You can also become a member of Maylands Historical. 

$15pa, $12pa for concessions or $20 per couple.  

Bank account details are: 

Maylands Historical and Peninsula Association 

BSB: 633 000 

Account no: 146 446 489 

Donations are also very welcome!! 

 

Phone: President, Keith Cundale, on 0402 164 206 

Email:  maylandshs@gmail.com 

Website:  https://maylandshistorical.com.au/ 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/MaylandsHistorical/ 

Flickr:  https://www.flickr.com/people/maylandshs/ 

 

mailto:maylandshs@gmail.com

